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10th June 2022 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian,  
 
Welcome back after the half term holiday. I hope you managed to have a restful break with friends and 
family and enjoyed the extended weekend due to the Platinum Jubilee Celebrations.  
 
The theme in assemblies this week has been ‘Positive Relationships’ and I have talked to the pupils about 
the importance of building and maintaining positive relationships with their friends, other pupils, family 
members and members of staff. My suggestions to the pupils were to focus on the following areas: 
 

1. Accept and celebrate differences. 
2. Listen effectively. 
3. Give people your time. 
4. Develop your communication skills. 
5. Manage mobile technology. 
6. Learn to give and take feedback.  
7. Learn to trust more. 
8. Develop empathy. 

It is amazing to see all the positive relationships already evident in and around school, I am sure that the 
assemblies this week will help develop these even more. 
 
Today we say goodbye to our Year 11 cohort who finish their formal lessons. The way the pupils have 
prepared themselves for their GCSE exams has been exceptional and their attitude and conduct throughout 
has been exemplary. They have been a credit to the school. Year 11 pupils will now only attend for 
scheduled revision sessions and timetabled exams. I will update you with the exam successes of this year 
group when we return in September. 
 
Over the last few weeks pupils have been completing their end of year assessments and again the pupils 
have worked extremely hard in their preparation. It is clear that the pupils take their learning and their 
assessments seriously and that performance in these assessments is important to them. We will be feeding 
the information from the exams back to the pupils in classes over the next two weeks and every child will 
receive a report towards the end of term highlighting their progress this year.  
 
May I remind you of our school uniform policy: 
 

• Skirts should be knee length.   
• A single pair of plain stud earrings in the lobe only. Other facial or body piercings are not allowed.  

No other jewellery except for a wrist watch or articles worn for religious reasons. 
• Sensible plain black shoes - not canvas, no trainers, no logos (heel not to exceed 5cms). 
• Plain black or grey socks for any pupil wearing trousers.  
• Plain navy socks/plain navy or black tights for those wearing a skirt.  
• No make-up/false tan/fake eyelashes.  Nail varnish, fake nails/nail extensions are not allowed. 
• Blue or black coat: no hooded tops/sweatshirts/tracksuit tops.  
• No chewing gum permitted. 

 



Pupils in Years 7, 8, 9 and 10 will be receiving a letter inviting them to attend a reward trip to Blackpool 
Pleasure Beach on the following dates: 
 

Year 9          Monday 27th June 
Year 8        Tuesday 28th June 
Year 7          Monday 4th July 
Year 10       Tuesday 12th July 

 
Other key dates for this half term: 
 

w/c 13th June   National Healthy Eating Week 
Monday 13th June  Year 8 Careers Event ‘Route to Success’ 
Friday 24th June  Year 11 Leavers’ Ball at Barton Manor 
Monday 27th June  Preston College Year 10 Sample Day 
Friday 1st July  Runshaw College Year 10 Sample Day 
Tuesday 5th July  Newman College Year 10 Sample Day 
Friday 8th July  Year 10 Mock Interviews in school 
Tuesday 19th July  School closes at 1.00pm 

 
 
If you ever have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to make contact. My email is 
botesd@broughtonhigh.co.uk. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

Mr David Botes 
Headteacher 

mailto:botesd@broughtonhigh.co.uk
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10th June 2022 
 



VACANCIES 
 
LEARNING SUPPORT ASSISTANT LEVEL 2a 
 
Term Time (28.25 hours per week), Permanent Post, September 2022 
Grade 4, SCP 4-6, £19,264 - £20,043 (pro rata) 
 
We require a Learning Support Assistant to support pupils with particular learning, social and emotional needs 
in and beyond the classroom.  Broughton is a successful, heavily oversubscribed school; we have a highly 
experienced staff, supportive parents and marvellous, well-behaved children who are a delight to teach.  Our 
top priority is always ensuring that the needs of the pupils come first.  Broughton has a strong tradition of high 
quality provision for ensuring that any child with a learning difficulty is given the maximum level of relevant 
support in and out of the classroom.  At Broughton, we expect our Learning Support Assistants to be 
hardworking and able to use their initiative.   
 
For further details click this link: Application Pack - Learning Support Assistant Level 2a 
Closing Date: Tuesday 21st June 2022 (12 noon)  Interviews:    Date to be arranged 
 
 
CATERING ASSISTANT 
 
Monday to Friday, term time only, permanent 
16.25 hours per week (hours to be arranged) £9.50 per hour 
To start September 2022 
 
For further details click this link: Application Pack - Catering Assistant 
 
To discuss any aspects of this post, please contact: 
Mrs Janet Englishby, School Business Manager 
(englishbyj@broughtonhigh.co.uk or tel: 01772 863849). 
 
 
 
FIND Newsletter  
Summer 2022 
 
 
The Summer 2022  issue of the FIND newsletter for Lancashire 
families is available now via the link below and also on the SEND 
area of the school website.  As we enter the final half term of 
the school year, thoughts turn to the summer holidays and how 
to keep our children entertained for six weeks - lots of ideas 
included in the Summer 2022 issue of the FIND newsletter. 
 
FIND Newsletter -Summer 2022 
 
 
Mrs Gledhill 
 
  

http://www.broughtonhigh.co.uk/schooldata/pages/about/staff/vacancies/2021/Application%20Pack%20-%20Learning%20Support%20Assistant%20Level%202a%20-%202022.pdf
http://www.broughtonhigh.co.uk/schooldata/pages/about/staff/vacancies/2021/Job%20Advert%20-%20Catering%20Assistant%20-%20Sept%202022.pdf
http://www.broughtonhigh.co.uk/send
http://www.broughtonhigh.co.uk/send


 
 Year 10 Pupil Mock Interviews  

 
 

Interviewers wanted! 
 
 

 
I am planning to run mock interviews for all 180 Year 10 pupils on Friday 8th 
July. 
 
As a result I am looking for a number of volunteers to help interview 
the Year 10 pupils.  All questions and resources will be provided. 
 
This will be the first year since 2018 that I have been able to reinstate this 
extremely useful experience.  I currently have a small number of volunteers, 
however I need more to be able to run the event successfully.   

 
If you could spare some time between 8:50am and 12:20pm on Friday 8th July then I would love to hear 
from you.  If you would like to find out more information or volunteer then please contact me at 
donleavyp@broughtonhigh.co.uk. 

Mrs Donleavy 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To register, please click: 
https://www.myerscough.ac.uk/whats-on/course-advice-day-and-applicant-showcase/ 

mailto:donleavyp@broughtonhigh.co.uk
https://www.myerscough.ac.uk/whats-on/course-advice-day-and-applicant-showcase/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please click here for further information and booking details: 
 

Pilot Career News and Booking Information  



 
 
 



L to R: Alisha Dahya, Teegan Cavanagh, Emma Powell 

Y11 Artists submitted their GCSE portfolios for assessment last month at the end of the 2 year course. I was very impressed 

with the quality of work that pupils produced including independent work produced during 2 periods of remote learning in 

Lockdowns. Pictured below are responses to the ‘Contemporary Landscape’ Project which culminated in original acrylic 

paintings on canvas inspired by Cumbria-based Artist Tracy Levine. Thank you for your hard work & dedication & best wishes 

for the future. Ms Smith 



During this project Y11 Artists also investigated the ‘Ipad 

Paintings’ of David Hockney & explored a selection of 

painting techniques. 

 Clockwise from top left: Noah Beith, Brandon Hartley, 

Freya Miller, Lauren Fishwick. 



 

Photomontage Landscape  

Circles inspired by Artist Liz 

Orton’s Deltiologies work.  

 

 

 

Clockwise from top left: Noah Beith, 

Ebony Muirhead, Chloe Hamer, Alisha 

Dahya. 



Lily, Emma & Alisha recorded the progress of their canvas development with sequential photographs. 



Clockwise from top left: Lily Ainsworth, Ella-May Fargher, Megan Jones, Prithvi Patel 



2022/23

Aspiring Clubs for 
year 10, 11 and 12
Our Aspiring Clubs are aimed at giving you a taste of life as an apprentice. 
Whether you are an Aspiring Engineer or interested in becoming an Optician, 
we have lots of options available.

Aspiring Engineers

A 6 week course delivered in engineering 
workshops on a Saturday morning covering:
•	 Milling
•	 Turning
•	 Fitting
•	 Sheetmetal / welding
•	 Computer Aided Design (CAD)
•	 CNC machining 

Aspiring Automotive 
Technicians

A 6 week course delivered in automotive 
workshop on a Saturday morning covering:
•	 Paint spraying cars
•	 Body repair
•	 Car and HGV engines
•	 Carrying our simple car checks

When: 
5th November - 10 December 2022 
9am - 12noon
4th March - 8th April 2023 | 9am - 12noon 

Cost: 
There is a small cost to cover materials which 
is £20

When: 
5th November - 10 December 2022 
9am - 12noon
4th March - 8th April 2023 | 9am - 12noon 

Cost: 
There is a small cost to cover materials which 
is £20



Interested? 

www.training2000.co.uk /aspiring-clubs

For more information and to book visit our website  
or email info@t2000.co.uk.

April 2022 M955 ©Copyright Training 2000 Ltd
Training 2000 Ltd is a company limited by guarantee. Registered in England: 2380675 Registered Charity: 701770

Aspiring AccountantsAspiring Optical and 
Healthcare Professionals

Interview and CV Skills sessions

A 3 hour taster session covering:
•	 Current apprentices as guest speakers
•	 Balance sheet activity
•	 Double entry bookkeeping activity
•	 Accounting board game
•	 Accountancy in the working environment
•	 Accounting card games

A 3 hour taster session looking at:
•	 Different eye conditions
•	 Demonstration of magnifiers
•	 Different prescriptions and trial frames 
•	 First aid and CPR
•	 bandaging activity
•	 recovery position activity

Aspiring Business 
Professionals

Aspiring Dental Nurses

A 3 hour taster session looking at:
•	 Decision making
•	 Prioritising
•	 Project planning
•	 Communication in the workplace

A 3 hour taster session introducing you to:
•	 The role of a Dental Nurse
•	 Surgery tour looking at equipment and 

instruments
•	 Mixing alginate impression material
•	 Discuss oral hygiene and diet
•	 Current apprentices as guest speakers

When:
11th July 2022 | 1pm - 4.30pm
3rd October 2022 | 1pm - 4.30pm
13th March 2023 | 1pm - 4.30pm

When:
28th July 2022 | 1pm - 4pm
15th February 2023 | 1pm - 4pm

When: 
29th June 2022 | 10am - 1pm
13th July 2022 | 10am - 1pm

Get ahead of the competition and join our short 
workshops to get hints and tips on improving 
your CV and how to impress at a job interview.

When: 
4th July 2022 | 9.30am - 12.30pm
11th July 2022 | 9.30am - 12.30pm
3rd October 2022 | 9.30am - 12.30pm
13th March 2023 | 9.30am - 12.30pm

When
28th July 2022 | 9.30am - 12.30pm
15th February 2023 | 9.30am - 12.30pm
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